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Statement on the Fourth Year of Women’s and Girls’ Deprivation 
of the Right to Education in Afghanistan

As the 2025 academic year begins and schools reopen in Afghanistan, it marks the 
fourth year that women and girls in the country have been deprived of their right to 
secondary and higher education. Over this period, the Taliban have systematically 
and extensively barred more than 1.5 million eligible girls from accessing education 
through a series of written and verbal decrees, limiting education beyond primary 
school and more recently banning crucial medical and midwifery education for 
young women. Despite the widespread demand for women’s education in 
Afghanistan and global and regional outcry, there is no indication of a shift in the 
Taliban’s discriminatory policies, or any concrete hope for the reopening of girls’ 
schools beyond the sixth grade. This situation constitutes a blatant violation of the 
provisions outlined in the International Convention on the Elimination of All Forms of 
Discrimination Against Women (CEDAW), ratified by Afghanistan. Additionally, the 
Taliban’s forceful repression of women’s access to education amounts to gender 
persecution. 
The deprivation of women and girls from education has already inflicted severe 
social, psychological, and economic consequences on families and the broader 
society in Afghanistan. The young woman who once dreamed of pursuing higher 
education and achieving academic excellence now face an uncertain future, 
struggling with numerous challenges. Depression and mental health disorders, 
forced and early marriages, and an alarming rise in suicide attempts are among the 
most serious consequences of the ban on education for young women and girls. This 
discriminatory policy has also deprived society of the potential skills and talents of 
women, causing irreversible damage to Afghanistan’s prosperity and progress.

As the new academic year begins, Rawadari and Musawer remain deeply concerned 
about the Taliban’s systematic e�orts to alter the educational system and curriculum 
and the negative impact this will have on the future of children in Afghanistan. 
Alongside the deliberate exclusion of women from education, the Taliban have also 
limited the right to education of children belonging to ethnic and religious minorities. 

Additionally, they have implemented extensive changes in school curricula, 
reinforcing discrimination, gender inequality, and eroding cultural diversity within 
Afghan society.

Preventing the continued violation of women’s fundamental rights in Afghanistan 
and ensuring their access to education requires holding the Taliban accountable 
through international human rights mechanisms and applying serious, cohesive 
pressure on the Taliban from the global community, including Islamic,  regional and 
neighboring countries. We hope that ongoing e�orts will lead to the prosecution of 
all those responsible for violating the right to education in Afghanistan and pave the 
way for the permanent liberation of women of Afghanistan from the existing 
oppression and discrimination.
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